

Dubmire Aim High Academy Britannia Terrace Fence Houses Houghton le Spring Tyne & Wear DH4 6HL

<u>Tel: 0191</u> 5005958 Head teacher – Miss E Jarvis

18th March 2020

Dear Parents/Carers

I wanted to contact you all to keep you updated with what is happening at Dubmire Primary Academy during this unprecedented time of concern.

We continue to remain open for business and if this was to change you will be informed directly by the school.

As you will appreciate, this is a rapidly changing situation and we have to be prepared for all eventualities and there remains the possibility of school closure, either because we are instructed to do so by central government or because too many staff are self-isolating or are unwell, in which case it becomes unsafe to open.

We are making preparations in the event of a school closure, this will involve curriculum work being uploaded daily onto class pages on the school website.

We will continue to use our school website, School Comms e-mail and Facebook account to keep parents and carers updated so please continue to check this regularly.

Thank you for your continued community support at this difficult time.

Yours faithfully

E Jarvis

Emma Jarvis

**Head Teacher**